
Roosevelt County Little League 

Meeting Minutes 
These minutes reflect the meeting held at 5:00 pm on Sunday, February 23rd at the Memorial 

Building in Portales NM. 

 

 

1. League President Brian Cox called the meeting to order at 5:05 pm.  Those in attendance 

were Brian Cox, Sara Cox, Dar-Lyne Pena, Aaron Pena, Trindy Valdez, Chris Valdez, 

Jerrod Strange, Pete Boyd, Danny Nunez, Francine Jimenez, Elaine Coddington, and 

Chris Coddington.  Jennifer Saiz and BJ Mitchell were absent. 

. 

2. Treasurer Trindy Valdez gave a Treasurer’s report. 

 

3. Sign Sponsors Update: $4,600 has been raised so far this year with several returning 

businesses supporting again this year.  Members were reminded to gather forms and 

checks and given a deadline of mid-March for new businesses. 

 

4. Registration Update: There are 334 total registrations.  233 Baseball, 93 Softball. 

 

5. Equipment/Inventory Update: All equipment needed so far has been ordered and 

received, including helmets, balls, tees, helmet bags and a new softball pitching rubber. 

 

6. Field improvement prices:  Brian gave a report on the prices he has received so far for 

improvements to the fields.  He passed on the new lighting price to Chris V. for RCEC to 

look over.  He is still waiting on prices for improving the fencing for the backstops and a 

new PA system. 

7. Raffle Items: Portales Meat Processing is going to donate a ¼ beef again this year.  We 

will purchase a rifle for $500 to raffle off, as well as a wagon and supplies. 

 

8. Members were given a list of volunteers that have signed up online to coach, as well as 

the amount of teams we have so far in each division.  From that list, the board approved 

coaches in each division, with some divisions needed more coaches.  Brian will call for 

those divisions and see about getting more coaches. 

 

9. Opening Ceremonies:  Don Thomas is going to look at his schedule and will let Brian 

know if he can announce this year.  Dar-Lyne is going to ask someone about singing the 

National Anthem and get back to us.  Brian will call Gary Watkins and Mike Davidson 

about throwing out the first pitch.  The 2024 Intermediate District Champions will be 

recognized as well.  Donita Privett will do the pictures again this year, Brian is going to 

check on using the Senior Center for pictures.  

 

10. Junior/Senior League Registration:  Junior Baseball has 16, Senior Baseball has 5, Junior 

Softball has 3 and Senior Softball has 2. 

 

11. The next meeting will be held on March 5th at 6:15 pm at the Memorial Building 



_______________________________________________________________ 

Minutes prepared by Sara Cox, RCLL Secretary 


